CALARA NEWSLETTER OCTOBER 2021
TODAY’S ENTERTAINER

After announcements, Andy Thomas will be speaking on Crop Circle Mysteries.
ART and CRAFT- Chris Coleman- Friday afternoons.
The Art group meet on Fridays in the committee room 1.45pm-3.45pm.

The Craft group meet on Fridays in the small hall 2.00pm-4.00pm.

We would still like to see more members and their friends coming to either of the groups. We are open to anyone over the age of 50 years. We have started to make Christmas cards and have several on sale in the small hall during the tea break. All these cards are hand made by members of the group, so you can see how good we have become over the years. Don't forget all money taken goes back into club funds, so please come and support us.

LINE DANCING- Jackie Baker- Wednesday afternoons.
We have welcomed new dancers to both our classes. If you would like to join us for a fun afternoon not to be taken too seriously our beginners class is 1.15pm to 2.15pm and mixed ability class 2.30pm to 4.00pm on Wednesday afternoons. For more information ring Jackie 01622 746323.
ELASTIX- Barbara Lowe- Monday mornings.
The Elastix Exercise Class is held on Monday mornings in the small hall. There are 2 sessions at 10.00am and 11.00am. Will all members of Elastix who do not intend to return to the class, please contact Barbara on 01622 296863 to confirm, as there are other people waiting to join. If we have not seen you for other various reasons we look forward to welcoming you back. Thankyou. 
HOLIDAY 2022- Ann Perriman
I’m pleased to say that we can go ahead with our holiday next year.  The details are as follows:  Warner’s Sinah Warren, Hayling Island for five days on 27th June 2022.  Cost will be £490.00 pp.  this includes two excursions.  A deposit of £20.00 pp will be required at the November meeting, plus £24.85 insurance if required. ( this includes COVID cover and is strongly recommended).
Please see Ann in the break for more information.
BOWLS- Chris Frost- Tuesday afternoons.
The Short Mat bowls group meet on Tuesdays 2.45-5.00pm

CRIBBAGE- Gwen Hawkes- Monday Afternoons.
The Cribbage Group meet on Mondays 2.00pm-4.00pm in the Committee Room. The cost is £2 including refreshments. Contact Gwen.

WHIST- Gwen Hawkes- Wednesday afternoons.
The Whist Group meet on Wednesday afternoons in the Committee Room 1.15pm-3.15pm. The cost is £3 including raffle. New members always welcome. Contact Gwen.

WALKS- Sylvia Wadeson

Stroll – Friday October 8th  We meet near the cafe (old site) in Mote Park at 10.20am for a 10.30am start. The stroll will take us in an anticlockwise direction around the lake.  There is a parking charge.

Ramble – Friday October 15th.  This month's ramble will take us further afield than our usual area.  We meet in the Sissinghurst Castle car park where non-members pay a charge.  If there is one person in the car with an NT membership card parking is free.  I will be more obliging than last time and comply with any reasonable requests about the route.  There is a courtyard cafe.

As the castle is inaccessible to non-drivers, it will be necessary to arrange lifts.  If you need a lift or are able to give lifts, Please contact Sylvia Wadeson on 01622 745848 

SINGING GROUP – Terry Moyle

Regretfully there was insufficient response to keep this running at this time.   Thanks to all who supported this in the past.

LUNCHES
We are hoping to recommence monthly lunches on Thursdays, but we need an organiser. Any volunteers?
NOTICE BOARD

You may have seen the Noticeboard is back. You will find the list of committee members, details about the club and it’s procedures and activities, and the current newsletter.
Also the roster for putting out and putting away of the chairs. These need to be stacked no more than 10 high and it would help if at the end of the meeting if you are able to, please help with the stacking.
NEXT MEETING
Friday 5th November. 

The entertainer is Carol Wells, a musical talk with keyboard.
If you have any comments about the way the club is run, or any suggestions for future activities or events, please notify the secretary by email at secretary.calara@gmail.com or talk to a committee member.

